
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

The College’s 150th Anniversary was launched by the 

Archbishop of Melbourne, Peter A Comensoli, when he 

presided at Eucharist for the whole staff last Friday.  It was a 

significant moment, as it was 150 years to the day that the 

first Bishop of Melbourne, James Goold opened Parade 

College with Eucharist on 29 January, 1871.  We presented 

the Archbishop with a copy of our prized painting of Mater 

Amabilis (Mother Most Loving) that I described in the last 

Newsletter. 

We launched also our 150 logo.  Each staff and student will 

be presented with the logo on a badge.  On the first day for 

students our College Captain, Adam Crick, and our Vice-

Captains ,Jacob Beattie and Luca Franco, volunteered to 

raise the College’s 150 flag.  A similar ceremony was held at 

Preston with Year 12 Prefects Dino Koutes, Max Mason and 

Laurence Nardella. 

Above L-R: College Captain Adam Crick, and Vice-Captains  

Jacob Beattie and Luca Franco, unfurl the flag. 

Below L-R: Preston Prefects Dino Koutes, Max Mason, and Laurence 

Nardella stand proud holding the 150 flag 
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This week we have two significant openings of new buildings: 

the Dowling Fitness Centre at our Preston Campus and the 

Ambrose Treacy Pavilion and Waterford Pitch at Bundoora. 

The Dowling Centre will be a terrific resource for all at 

Preston, but in particular the students in the Parade Sport 

Institute that begins this year with a Year 7 cohort.   

 

The Waterford Pitch is a state-of-the-art artificial football pitch, 

the size of AAMI Park.  It will soon have lights to make it a 

truly all weather, multi purpose surface.  The Treacy Pavilion 

is ideally located between the Waterford Pitch and the 

Waterford AFL Oval, and will be an excellent learning 

resource.  We are blessed with excellent facilities that have 

been developed and improved over the years. 

 

The return to classes for 2021 has been very smooth and I 

acknowledge the efforts yesterday by our Year 12 students to 

welcome our new Year 7 students as part of our Failte 

Program.  It was good to see so many parents of our Year 7 

students present for the first day activities on Monday.   

 

The student photos will be taken on Monday (Feb 8) and new 

identity cards will be issued as soon as possible.  

 

The first term ACC sports have commenced this week for 

senior students with fixtures in Cricket, Tennis, and Volleyball, 

and we wish the teams a successful season. Meanwhile, 

students from all age groups are preparing for the ACC 

Athletics Carnival on Thursday 25th February, and for the 

ACC Swimming Competition being held on Wednesday 31st 

March at MSAC.  

 

The annual musical is well into preparation and the cast is 

being finalised. Given the COVID circumstances, we are 

unable to stage a musical in our traditional arrangement with 

Mercy College. However, the Production Team have come up 

with a new format, A Night at the Drive-In: Musical Rewind.  

This production will be screened at a one night only special 

event at the Coburg Drive-In cinema on Friday, May 14th.  

 

Our annual Open Day takes place on Sunday 14 February 

at both campuses and we welcome families wishing to learn 

more about the educational opportunities offered by the 

College.  

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 



 

Welcome to New Staff 

Above L-R: Sarah Pyle, Assistant Principal Student Wellbeing; Anne McLachlan, Director of Ministry, Fadi Elbarbar, Learning Area Leader 

Religious Education and Tutor B08; David Moore Literacy Leader and Tutor B05; Rebekah Loring, Learning Diversity Leader and Tutor L18; Raoul 

Cervini, Convenor of Mathematics Years 7-9 and Tutor L09 

Above L-R: Samantha Deeble, Teacher of Health & PE; Victoria Konnas, Teacher of Health & PE and Tutor T14; Liam McConville, Teacher of 

Maths/Science; Katy Philbin, Learning Mentor; Marissa Suslowitz, Teacher of French; Haris Velovic, Teacher of Maths/RE and Tutor l17 

Above L-R: Marilena Buttignol, Additional Needs Coordinator and Tutor H10; Connie Pretto, Additional Needs Coordinator; Maddison Jackson, 

Teacher of Humanities/English and Tutor L21; Leeanne Smith, Staff Operations and Events Facilitator; Shaun Spiteri, Youth Ministry Officer; Ben 

Major, Sports Administration Trainee 

Above L-R: Jack Nicolo, Sports Administration Trainee; Yin Van Beek, 

Hospitality Trainee; Che Watson, Education Support Trainee 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

It was with great joy this week that we welcomed back all the 

Parade students for 2021.  The Wellbeing Team hopes that 

2021 brings a year of less confusion and uncertainty than we 

all experienced in 2020.  A safe return to classes, and the 

noisy school yard has been a welcomed relief for all the 

Parade staff.  

 

Transition Day 

On Monday 1 February we welcomed the newest members of 

our Parade community.  Our Year 7s reconnected with their 

Tutor Teachers, reconnected with each other, and had a 

chance to settle before the Year 12s returned to campus on 

Tuesday 2 February.  Activities included a tour of the school, 

science lessons, sport lessons and IT lessons.  We were also 

able to welcome our parents onsite which had not been 

possible in 2020.  We hope it was a rewarding day and one 

that has helped ease any concerns for our new Paradians. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Day 

As many families would be aware, Open Day is scheduled 

for Sunday 14 February this year and is a significant event 

in the College’s calendar. 

 

One of the things that Parade Open Days have become well 

known for is the number of our own students present on the 

day.  Our students take guided tours around the College, 

are part of Learning Area demonstrations, play in band 

performances, and are on hand to answer questions and 

talk about their experiences of Parade. 

 

All Year 7s will receive the information regarding 

volunteering through SIMON.  All other year levels will 

receive the information in Tutor Groups.   

 

If your son would like to volunteer to lead a tour or 

participate in Open Day please return the permission form.  

If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact 

your sons Tutor Teacher or House Leader.  We look forward 

to seeing a very large number of our students volunteering. 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  



 

From the Dean of Students 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Funfields Excursion 

On Monday 1 February  we welcomed our Year 8 cohort back 

to the new school year with a different type of activity.   

 

2020 was a difficult year in which to find their feet in a new 

school and with so much time away from school due to 

lockdowns severely restricting the boys ability to branch out 

from their close friendship groups, we decided that our Year 8 

group in 2021 deserved an opportunity away from the 

pressures of the classroom to rekindle friendships and to meet 

new friends.  

 

After arriving at their home campus and undertaking some 

games designed to get the boys connecting with different 

people in the cohort, the buses were loaded and all the Year 

8s regathered at Funfields Adventure Park in Whittlesea.  

 

The atmosphere was exciting and the activities were 

challenging as the students slid down huge water slides, 

surfed in the wave pool, rode the dodgem cars and 

challenged themselves with mini golf and many other 

activities.  

 

All staff and students had a great time and there were many 

smiles seen on faces all day.  Hopefully this type of day is a 

great springboard into a successful 2021 full of healthy 

friendships and a determination to do their best with their 

school work. 

Upper and Lower Parent Tutor Nights 

In order to best develop a positive relationship between 

home and school we invite all families to attend their 

respective Parent/Tutor evening.  This is an essential 

evening for families and the students to have a one to one 

chat with their Tutor, develop goals for the year, talk about 

any areas for student improvement, and discuss future 

learning pathways.  

 

In addition to meeting with the Tutor, information seminars 

are delivered by Parade staff aimed at informing families 

about key events or stages of learning relevant to their child.  

 

The dates for the Parent/Tutor nights are listed below.  They 

are an essential opportunity to sit down face to face with 

your son’s tutor and develop a plan to work together to best 

support your son’s learning and development in 2021. 

 

Preston Year 7 to 12 Parent Tutor Evening 

Thursday 18 February 3.40pm to 8.50pm 

 

Bundoora Lower (Year 7 to 9) Parent Tutor Evening 

Thursday 18 February 3.40pm to 8.50pm, including a 

Year 7 Camp information session 

 

Bundoora Upper (Year 10 to 12) Parent Tutor Evening 

Tuesday 23 February 3.40pm to 8.50pm, including a 

VCE Information Session and sessions by our 

counsellors on supporting your son through VCE 

 

These nights are essential evenings to support your son 

through 2021, so please keep the date free.  More 

information about how to book a time and the information 

sessions on each evening will be sent home via PAM in the 

coming days.  Please keep an eye out for this. 

 

Year 7 Camp 

Year 7 camp will be upon us very quickly! Our students 

attend camp in the first week of March.  More information 

will be sent home shortly about this awesome experience for 

our Year 7 boys.  Please keep an eye on your PAM account 

for information and permission forms to be given consent 

for.  An information evening for the Year 7 Camp is held on 

Thursday 18 February at the Lower Parent Tutor Evening. 

 

Mr Kieren Prowse 

Dean of Students 



 

From the Dean of Learning 
Years 10 to 12 
 

 

 

 

Year 12 Conference at La Trobe University 

The Year 12 class of 2021 attended the inaugural Year 12 

Conference at La Trobe University on Monday 1 February. 

This conference was planned to mark the beginning of their 

Year 12 journey, an opportunity to reconnect with their peers 

and to motivate them for the year ahead. 

 

The day began with welcoming addresses by myself and Mr 

Caulfield, and was followed by a La Trobe University 

presentation where students were provided with a wealth of 

information about the courses and pathways offered at La 

Trobe University.  

Above: Class of 2021 attend the inaugural Year 12 Conference  

at La Trobe University.  Below: Students from the Class of 2020 

share their experience 

Students representing last year’s class of 2020 formed a panel 

and shared their experiences through an engaging Q&A 

session led by Parade’s Careers Convenor, Ms Sipsas, and 

their valuable insight was well received by the class of 2021.  

Targeted sessions focussing on VCE English, Literature, 

Apprenticeships and Sport Academy pathways allowed 

students the opportunity to be immersed in their chosen study 

and pathway while the Elevate Education sessions provided a 

platform for study skills and time management. 

 

The Wellbeing sessions run in House/Campus groups 

reinforced the students’ connectedness to the Parade College 

community.  The valuable contribution that these wellbeing 

programs make to nurturing the Parade spirit that celebrates its 

150th year in 2021 was at the forefront of these sessions.  The 

day concluded with addresses by Mr Kuppe and Ms Pyle 

challenging the boys to enjoy the year and to make the most of 

the opportunities that present. 

 

VCE Parent Information Evening 2021 

This year the VCE parent information evening will be held on 

Tuesday 23 February from 6.00pm to 6.45pm.  This forum will 

provide an opportunity to be fully informed about your son’s 

requirements and expectations as they commence their studies 

in 2021.  The evening is applicable to all parents with a son in 

Units 1 to 4 of any VCE subject. 

 

It is hoped that this will be held in the Rivergum Theatre in line 

with COVID restrictions with a video of the evening being 

placed on PAM the next day for access.  Parents will have the 

option to attend in person on the evening or watch the 

presentation in the following days at their leisure. 

 

Mr Paul Fahey 

Dean of Learning Years 10 to 12 



 

From the Dean of Learning 
Years 7-9 
 

 

 

 

Year 7 ACER Testing 

From Monday 15 to Thursday 18 February all Year 7 

students will be participating in ACER Progressive 

Achievement (PAT) and Abstract Reasoning tests.  

 

The PAT Mathematics and PAT Reading tests will be 

conducted during one of your son’s English and Mathematics 

classes during this period while the Abstract Reasoning test 

will occur during one of your son’s Religion classes.  

 

All tests will be conducted on your son’s school laptop. 

These tests are designed to provide information to teachers 

about your son’s skills and understandings in a range of key 

areas and as such students do not need to study for these 

tests.   

 

Each test will take approximately forty minutes to complete 

with students able to use a blank piece of paper for any 

working out.   

 

Before the test date your son will receive an email to his 

school email account informing him of his ACER username 

and password.   

 

Your son’s classroom teacher will provide him with specific 

instructions for each test on the day. If your son is absent on 

the day, he will sit the test upon his return to school.  

 

Year 7 Learning Mentors – Continuation of Trial 

Program  

During 2021, at Year 7, the College will be continuing its trial 

of the involvement of a second qualified classroom teacher, 

the Learning Mentor.  

 

Five Year 7 core class groups across both campuses will be 

involved in the trial for 2021 either for the entire year or for a 

semester.  For those classes, the same Learning Mentor will 

work alongside that classes English and Maths Subject 

teachers.  

The role of the Learning Mentor will be to work with the English 

and Maths Subject Teachers with the aim of delivering a range 

of learning activities that will better meet each student’s learning 

needs in each of these two subjects.  The Learning Mentor will 

also work closely with the Maths and English Subject Teachers, 

Tutor Teacher and House Leader in providing pastoral care for 

your son.  

 

As always, your son’s Tutor Teacher and House Leaders are 

the first ports of call for all issues and concerns a parent may 

have about their son.  

 

Learning Mentors for 2021 are: 

 

Bundoora Campus 

Ms Katy Philbin 

Ms Tinalouise Carrazzo 

 

Preston Campus 

Mr Julian Pileggi 

 

If your son’s English and Maths classes are participating in the 

trial program, then you should soon expect an email 

communicating further information. 

 

Mr Maurice Petruccelli 

Dean of Learning Years 7 to 9 

 

 

Digital Learning -  
eResources 
 

 

 

 

Students in Year 7 will have received emails with their login 

details to the following resources; JacPlus, To Know Worship 

and Love, Education Perfect.  

 

For students in Year 8 -10 their login details are the same as 

per 2020. I 

 

f there are any issues If your please contact me on 

digitallearning@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Ms Stavroula Tsembas 

Dean of Digital Learning 

mailto:digitallearning@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the First Aid Office 

 

 

 

 

 

Please ensure student medical information is entered online 

via the parent portal to assist us in providing the most 

appropriate care.   

 

First Aid staff cannot dispense over the counter medications 

(for example, paracetamol and antihistamines) unless parents 

request a medication permission form from First Aid, sign it  

and supply the medication in its original packaging. 

 

Please let the College know immediately if your son develops 

chicken pox/varicella, shingles or measles.  Other students 

may be receiving medical treatment which increases the risk 

of complications from these infectious illnesses. 

 

Students sometimes suffer from illness or injury during the 

school day.  Parents will be contacted when necessary and 

may be asked to collect students from school.  We do not 

have the capacity to care for students throughout the day 

when they are not fit to participate in their usual school 

activities.  

 

Exceptions to this include students who are undergoing 

rehabilitation and transitioning back to school after absence, 

and students managing chronic illnesses. 

 

Parents, please keep your contact phone numbers up to 

date, including at least a third contact person for times 

when you are unavailable 

 

Anaphylaxis 

Management plans are prepared for students with serious 

allergies who may be at risk of anaphylaxis.  

 

An Anaphylaxis kit containing an ASCIA Anaphylaxis Action 

Plan signed by your doctor, and an adrenalin auto injector 

(such as EpiPen) must be at school for your son’s use in an 

emergency.  

 

Students must take their “home” kit to all off-campus and out 

of school hour’s activities.  

 

Please refer to the College Website for the Anaphylaxis 

Policy.   

 

Individual Anaphylaxis Management Plans have been 

forwarded to parents, please sign and return to 

Reception as soon as possible 

 

Asthma 

It is usual for students who have asthma to carry their own 

reliever medication such as Ventolin in their pockets, 

however the College is able to supply Ventolin to a student 

who does not have their asthma medication and spacer on 

hand.  The administration of Ventolin is done after consulting 

your son’s asthma action plan from PAM.  

 

If your son does not have an asthma action plan and the 

situation is not deemed an emergency, the College will ring 

the parent/carer to have permission granted to administer the 

medication.  In the event of an asthma medical emergency 

and you have not supplied a current action plan, the First Aid 

Officer would follow emergency asthma care guidelines and 

an ambulance called. 

 

 



 

Asthma Action Plans 

It is important that the College has the latest medical 

information for your son. 

 

Unfortunately, there are a number of parents and carers who 

have not supplied a current Asthma Action Plan to their son’s 

medical profile.  

 

Parents/carers of students with asthma are requested that 

they check their son’s medical profile and ensure that they 

have supplied a current asthma action plan signed by a 

Doctor to the College and have uploaded this plan to their 

son’s medical profile on PAM.  This will allow our first aid 

officers the ability to act quickly with the appropriate guidance 

to assist your son. 

 

You can also email the Asthma Action Plan as an 

attachment to firstaid@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Immunisations 2020 – Years 7 and 10 2020 

The Government funds the following immunisations: 

 

Year 7 Students 

Two dose course of the HPV Gardasil and a DTP Booster 

 

Year 10 Students 

One dose of Meningococcal ACWY  

 

All secondary school vaccines are funded until your child turns 

twenty years of age. 

 

Preston Campus – Darebin Council 

Secondary School Immunisation Catch Ups 

There may be immunisations that your child missed out on in 

2020 due to the closure of schools during COVID. 

 

Parents can bring their child to any Darebin Council 

immunisation session as per the following link 

www.darebin.vic.gov.au/immunisation  

 

No booking is required.  Your child’s information will be on 

the Darebin school database. 

 

If you have any questions about your child’s immunisation 

please call Darebin Immunisation Service on 8470 8562. 

 

Bundoora Campus – Banyule Council 

Secondary School Immunisation Catch Ups 

Parents of any Year 7 or Year 10 students that missed the 

sessions the Council ran in 2020 are advised that they 

should attend their GP or local council so that their child 

does not miss these important vaccines. 

 

For more information please contact the Banyule Council 

Health Department on 9457 9964 or 

immunisation@banyule.vic.gov.au 

 

Ms Cathie Ireland 

First Aid Officer 

 

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 

timely delivery of messages and/or personal 

items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 

guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 

requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 

minutes.   

 

Please ensure you allow sufficient time prior 

to the appointment. 

http://www.darebin.vic.gov.au/immunisation
mailto:immunisation@banyule.vic.gov.au


 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

5% Discount Offer for 2021 Tuition Charges  

Invoices for 2021 were issued in early November 2020.  If you 

have not received your invoice for 2021 fees, please contact 

the office immediately.   

 

A discount of 5% off tuition fees is offered for payment in full 

by Friday 12 February 2021.  

  

Payment Authority  

Families are reminded that any Direct Debit Payment 

authorities for 2020 will remain in place unless we are advised 

otherwise.  Payments will be updated for the current balance 

outstanding.  

  

Families need to check their bank accounts to ensure that any 

existing arrangements have rolled over for 2021.  

  

If you are a new family or do not have a Direct Debit payment 

authority in place, please return your form immediately.  

  

If you would like to discuss other options available regarding 

the payment of fees, please call Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-

3327 or email to fees@parade.vic.edu.au 

  

Approved Payment Plans  

Families who do not have an existing approved active 

payment arrangement are required to finalise any ‘Brought 

Forward’ outstanding balance immediately.  

  

If you are experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your 

fee obligations or need some assistance with setting up your 

payment plan please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 

or via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

  

Exiting Students  

If your son is not returning in 2021 please contact the 

Registrar, Mrs Roslyn Tabacco, on 9468-3304 or 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au for an Exit Form. This will 

ensure you are charged the correct amount of fees and 

charges.  

  

Financial Assistance  

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)  

CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government to assist 

eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 

and sporting activities.  If you hold a valid means-tested 

concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may 

be eligible for CSEF.  

  

The allowance will be paid to the school to use towards 

expenses relating to camps, excursions, or sporting 

activities for the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF 

amount per student will be $225 for secondary school 

students.  

  

For more information about the CSEF, including an 

application form, visit www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

alternatively you can download an application form from the 

College website http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Fees.aspx  

  

If you have any problems accessing an application form, 

please contact the College on 9468-3300.  

  

Application forms are to be completed and lodged as soon 

as possible.  

  

Charter Bus  

Students travelling by charter bus in 2021 have been 

allocated a seat and billed for 2021 unless we have been 

advised otherwise.  Please note one terms notice is required 

to cancel use of this service.  

  

Families who no longer wish to use the service are required 

to forward a cancellation request to 

transport@parade.vic.edu.au or via letter addressed to Mr 

Anthony Glatzel, Logistics Coordinator.  

  

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members for 2021.  If you are interested in joining or would 

like to know more please contact the Business Manager, Mr 

Paul Harris, on 9468-3309 or via 

paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au  

  

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Fees.aspx
mailto:transport@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Parade Sportsman of the Year 

The Sports Department are excited to launch a new initiative 

that rewards performance and participation in the ACC 

Sports Program. 

 

All students who represent the College can be awarded 

votes from their coaches that will contribute towards the 

Year Level Sportsman of the Year and the Parade Overall 

Sportsman of the Year. 

 

Representing the College in more teams results in the more 

points you have the chance to be awarded. The Major Car-

nivals will also be an opportunity to gain points for each 

event that is competed in. 

 

The Sportsman of the Year awards will be presented at the 

end of year Sports Presentation night. 

 

ACC Athletics Championships 2021 

The ACC Athletic Championships will be held on Thursday 

25 February at the Lakeside Stadium, Albert Park.   

 

The event has been moved to Week 5 when it has previous-

ly been at the end of the Term 1.  This has resulted in less 

training sessions as we prepare for our defence of the 2019 

ACC title.  Students interested in being involved in the Pa-

rade Athletic team should see Mr Groves in E18. 

 

Listed below is the training schedule for 2021. 

 

Junior Athletic Carnivals 

Year 7 Athletics Carnival 

Thursday 4 February – Periods 4 to 6 

 

Willinda Park Training  

Tuesday 9 February 12.50 to 2.50pm 

Years’ 9 to 12 (Trials – Selected Students) 

 

Thursday 11 February 12.50 to 2.50pm 

Years’ 7 and 8 (Trials – Selected Students) 

\ 

Tuesday 16 February 12.50 to 2.50pm  

Years’ 9 to 12 (Trials – Selected Students) 

 

Thursday 18 February 12.50 to 2.50pm 

Years’ 7 and 8 (Trials – Selected Students) 

 

Tuesday 23 February 12.50 to 2.50pm 

Selected Athletes – Final session 

 

Trial Carnival 

Monday 15 February 11.30am to 3pm 

All selected students 

 

ACC Athletics Championships – Lakeside Stadium 

Thursday 25 February  

 

State And National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian includes a 

section relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  

 

To celebrate the performance of students, am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.  My 

email address is paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

Don’t Forget!! 

Facemasks are compulsory 
when travelling on buses, 

trains, and trams 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Instrumental Music Enrolments 

2021 instrumental music enrolments remain open and we 

encourage students from all year levels to sign up. The 

College offers tuition on a range of instruments including 

guitar, piano, woodwind and brass in both individual and 

small group lessons. 

  

The enrolment form can be accessed at this link or via the 

College website following these steps: Education -->  Music 

--> Instrumental Lesson Booking Form.   

More in depth information regarding the Instrumental Music 

Program can be found in the Instrumental Music Handbook 

on the College website. Any further questions or concerns 

can be directed to music@parade.vic.edu.au 

  

Music Scholarships 

Following a successful launch in 2020, the Music 

Department is pleased to confirm that Music Tuition 

Scholarships will be once again offered in 2021 to enhance 

the development of eager music students.  Please visit the 

College website or follow this link for further information 

and to download the application form.  

 

Applications will close on Friday 12 February 2021. 

 

Any further questions can be directed to 

music@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

2021 Musical Production: A Night at the Drive-In: 

Musical Rewind 

The production will feature hit songs from a number of well-

known worldwide musicals which will be professionally 

filmed and edited and then screened at a one night only 

event at the Coburg Drive-In cinema on Friday 14 May. 

  

The Audition Pack is available for parent and student 

access on SIMON and contains further information 

regarding the production process for next year.  

 
Auditions from students in Years 8 to 12 are required to be 
submitted by Thursday 4 February.  

In order to allow our newest students to settle into College 

life, Year 7 2021 students will have until Friday 12 February 

to submit their virtual audition. 

 

We encourage all families to save the date and join us for 

what will be a unique event for both Parade and Mercy 

College. 

  

Any further questions regarding the production or the virtual 

audition process can be directed to 

music@parade.vic.edu.au 

  

Congratulations - Joshua Alonso 

At the end of 2020, Year 7 student Joshua Alonso (B14) 

was presented with his Drumline badge in recognition of his 

commitment to the Drumline ensemble and passion for the 

instrument.   

  

Joshua never misses a rehearsal and recently took up the 

central role of bass drummer. 

  

Pictured below is Joshua receiving the badge from fellow 

Drumline member Evan Paini (Year 9 L12). 

  

Congratulations Joshua! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ensemble Timetable 

Parade College is proud to offer such a diverse and 

extensive range of ensembles for our students to participate 

in.  

 

In 2021, the ensemble timetable is as follows with all 

rehearsals taking place at lunchtime unless otherwise 

specified. 

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Forms/Instrumental_Lesson_Booking_Form.aspx
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Music.aspx
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Scholarships.aspx
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Monday 

Vocal Ensemble Ms Calia W41 

Saxophone Ensemble Mr Brereton Piano Room 

 

Tuesday 

Drumline Mr Cooper W44 

Piano Ensemble Ms Poon Piano Room 

Big Band (after school) Mr Linton W41 

 

Wednesday 

Guitar Ensemble Ms Calia W44 

Junior Band Mr Linton W41 

Piano Ensemble Ms Poon Piano Room 

 

Thursday 

Rock Band Mr Tsiambazis W41 

 

Friday 

Concert Band Mr Linton W44 

 

Students interested in joining one of the above ensembles 

should contact the respective conductor for further 

information. 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

 

Bundoora Campus Traffic 
Arrangements 
 

 

 

 

Student Drop Off Zones (refer map on page 15) 

The College has two convenient zones for students to be 

dropped off at the Bundoora Campus; Garvey Terrace and 

ERC carpark. 

 

Garvey Terrace  

Vehicles entering the main driveway from Plenty Road may 

drop students at Garvey Terrace.  Drop off only, no standing 

zone. 

 

ERC Carpark 

Vehicles entering via Milton Parade may drop off students at 

the ERC carpark. 

 

Student Pick Up Zones (refer map on page 15) 

The College has two convenient zones where vehicles may 

park, to collect students at the end of the school day from 

the Bundoora Campus; Garvey Terrace II carpark and ERC 

carpark. 

 

Garvey Terrace II 

• Vehicles entering the main driveway from Plenty Road 

may park in the Garvey Terrace II and Garvey Oval 

carparks. 

• Vehicles may exit left via Garvey Oval exit, prior to 

3.30pm. 

• Vehicles may only exit through the Visitor’s carpark and 

main drive once all buses have departed at 3.30pm. 

 

ERC Carpark 

Milton Parade carpark open from 3.00pm to 3.45pm 

 

The Bundoora main driveway will be staffed at the beginning 

of the school year to assist you, and new signs will be in 

place to guide you.   

 

Thank you for your patience as these new procedures are 

introduced.  New signs will be in place to guide you. 

 

 

Recording a Parent Notified 
Absence on PAM 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that  

you are able to use PAM to record a student 

absence for daily or multiple days 

 

Please ensure the absence is  

recorded before 9.30am to avoid a  

SMS absence alert being generated 

 

Please call the College on  

9468-3300 for further assistance if required 

 



 

Bus Bays 

Please take note of where your bus will be collecting from 

after school.   

 

The following buses will be parked on the bus circuit: 

A  B  C  D  E  F  G  H  J1&2  K  L  M  N 

 

The following buses will be parked in Garvey Terrace: 

A2  PCF  P  Q  R  T 

 

The following buses will wait in Garvey Terrace and collect 

students from the bus circuit once all other buses have 

departed. 

 

W from bay D   

Y from bay E 

X1&2  from bay F 

 

BUS Enquiries 

The Transport page of the College website contains the 

latest bus information including route maps and timetables.  

 

There is an enquiry button at the bottom of the web page. 

Please use this function for bus enquiries. 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx 

 

2021 Bus Services 

If you were on a College Charter or PTV bus in 2020, and 

you wish to remain on the same bus in 2021, you do not 

need to reapply.  The 2020 bus pass is valid for the 

beginning of 2021 until new student ID cards are issued 

during Term 1. 

 

Students who have applied for a 2021 bus service, including 

2021 enrolments, will receive a bus pass in the mail prior to 

Please contact the Logistics Coordinator for any of the 

following; 

  

• If the bus information on your student card is incorrect 

• You have lost your student card. 

• If you were not on a bus in 2020 but would like to apply 

for 2021 service 

 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx 

 

Billing Enquiries 

Please direct all bus payment/billing enquiries to the College 

Fees Manager, Ms Emily Hosking, 9468-3327 or email 

fees@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Myki 

Students using any PTV service including College PTV 

buses must carry and be able to present an in-credit MYKI 

card.   

 

Students are required to tap on at the beginning of each 

journey and tap off when alighting the bus at their 

destination.   

 

Visit the PTV website for MYKI information including setting 

up a MYKI account and topping up your MYKI account. 

 

Mr Anthony Glatzel 

Logistics Coordinator 

 

 

Working Bee 

Sunday 14 March 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

Bundoora & Preston 

Campuses 

https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx
https://www.parade.vic.edu.au/Transport.aspx
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 

Waterford Garden 
 

 

 

 

 

The Waterford Garden is a sustainability and wellbeing 

program that is offered to all students across all year levels 

at Parade College.  

 

Located to the south of the Callan Court Basketball courts 

on the Bundoora Campus the Waterford Garden is an area 

of approximately 90 square metres consisting of vegetable 

and fruit gardens, chooks and ducks, a green house and 

sheds.  

 

The Waterford Garden is open at recess and lunchtime for 

students who want to visit to see what we do, or if they are 

so inclined, to get involved in the day to day working of the 

garden and the animal husbandry programs. 

Above: Two of our Year 12 students, Jacob Carlson B05 and 

Matthew Rottura L02 with our 2020 Victorian Schools  

Garden Program Award – Most Engaging Student Garden 

for Learning Wellbeing 

The value of the Waterford Garden to student engagement 

in the life of the College was recognised in the 2020 

Victorian Schools Garden Program Awards where the 

Waterford Garden was awarded the Catholic Education 

Melbourne – Most Engaging Student Garden for Learning 

Wellbeing Award.   

 

This was a follow-up to Parade College’s winning of the 

state award for the best school garden in the secondary 

school category in 2017.  

 

The announcement of the current award in December 2020 

was recognition for twelve months of hard work where staff 

and students renovated an area of vacant land and turned it 

into a productive and thriving green space.  

 

The vision for the Waterford Garden is for it to be a 

sustainability and resources innovation hub.  We are always 

seeking student involvement and also welcome parent 

contribution.  We will gratefully accept donations of surplus 

garden equipment or tools.  

 

We are also keen to hear from any parents that have a 

connection to an arborist or tree lopper who might be able to 

supply us with a regular supply of woody mulch for the 

garden.  My contact is andrew.walker@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Andrew Walker 

Sustainability Advocate 

mailto:andrew.walker@parade.vic.edu.au


 

  



 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

Old Paradian Earns OAM 

Patrick Street, an Old Paradian who served for almost 20 

years as a Victorian Magistrate, has been recognised for his 

achievements in the Australia Day 2021 Honours List. 

 

Patrick, who completed his Intermediate year in 1958, was 

awarded a Medal (OAM) of the Order of Australia in the 

General Division for service to the law and to the 

community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

image - newlayerlanguage.com 

 

A Clerk of Courts from the time he left the ‘Old Bluestone 

Pile’ through to 1981, Patrick later served as Magistrate 

from 1981 through to 1999; and as Deputy Chief Magistrate 

for a five-year period from 1995. 

 

A former Secretary and Member of the Victorian 

Magistrates’ Association, Patrick’s love for the law saw him 

contribute as its Journal Editor (1983-1986) and as Editor of 

the Magistrates’ Information Bulletin (1995-1999). 

 

He also founded Monthly ‘Letters of the Law’ Cryptic 

Crossword; was co-author of The Health Act Victoria, Law 

Book Co, 1983; and established MagistratesCases.com.au 

(mid-2000s) – a website resource with access to over 2500  

specialised case reports in electronic format. 

 

Patrick also served as President of the Australian Cross-

word Club; and Editor and Publisher of CrOZworld maga-

zine. 

 

Patrick effectively pursued his legal career from the outset 

after gaining passes at Parade in English Expression, Eng-

lish Literature, Latin, French, General Science A and Gen-

eral Science B. 

 

In a previous interview for newlayerlanguage.com, Patrick 

talked about studying law part-time at Melbourne University 

whilst a Clerk of Courts - and it's history now that he gradu-

ated from Melbourne with an LLB in 1976 and a Diploma in 

Criminology in 1980 and in 1976 was admitted to practise as 

a Barrister and Solicitor of the Supreme Court of Victoria. 

 

As he said: “I wanted to get onto the bench as a Magistrate”.  

 

“I didn’t particularly want to leave the job and become a so-

licitor or a lawyer, I wanted to get on the bench," Patrick 

said. "I’ve been in the courts a lot being a clerk of courts, so 

it meant I was facing the lawyers and barristers, and I did 

the same thing when I was on the bench, I faced the law-

yers. So I’ve never been in Court where I’ve faced the Mag-

istrate. I can’t really say if I would have enjoyed being a law-

yer, because I’ve never done it.” 

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 

Old Paradians Reunions 

17 March - 2020 Reunion 

14 April - 1970 Vet Luncheon 

23 April 1990/1991 Reunion 

7 May - 1980/1981 Reunion 

4 June - 2010/11 Reunion 

13 August - 2000/2001 Reunion 



 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

4 February * Year 7 Athletics 

8 February * College Photo Day 

9 February * Homework Club 

10 February * Ministry Retreat #1 

 * OPA Luncheon 

 * Homework Club 

 * Senior Sport Round 2 

11 February * Ministry Retreat #1 

12 February * Open Day Preparation for Prefects 

14 February * Open Day 10.00am to 2.00pm 

 * OPA Bike Ride 

15 February * ACC Athletics Squad Training P4-6 

 * OPA Executive Meeting 

16 February * ACC Athletics Squad Training P5-6 

 * Year 7 ACER Testing 

 * Homework Club 

17 February * Ash Wednesday 

 * Launch of Lenten Fundraising 

 * Year 7 ACER Testing 

 * Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Senior Sport Round 3 

 * Homework Club 

18 February * Ministry Retreat #2 

 * Year 7 ACER Testing 

 * Preston Yr7-12 Parent Tutor Evening 

 * Bundoora Yr7-9 Parent Tutor Evening 

19 February * Commencement Assembly 

 * Strategic Planning Meeting 

20 February * Saturday Detention 

22 February * Finance Committee Meeting 

23 February * College Photo Retake Day 

 * Bundoora Yr10-12 Parent Tutor 

Evening 

 * Lake Mungo Student Information 

Session  

24 February * Ministry Retreat #3 

 * Senior Sport Round 4 

 * Lake Mungo Student Information 

Session  

 * Homework Club 

25 February * Ministry Retreat #3 

 * ACC Athletics Carnival, Lakeside 

Stadium 

1-5 March * Year 7 Camp Week 

 * Musical Rehearsal @ Mercy 

 * Senior Jazz Ensemble Workshop @ 

Parade 

1 Mar-1 Apr * School Dental Program 


